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July-August Issue – Mart & Highlights Publication 

 

E-mail this form to:  chaphi@nawcc.org 

 

 

Reporter Name: Gregory D. Gould 

Chapter Number: 36 Chapter Name: Heart of America 

Location and Address of Regular Meetings: Lenexa Community Center, Room AB, 13420 Oak, 

Lenexa, KS  66215-3652 

Regular Meeting Schedule: Second Sundays of even-numbered months. 

Person Responsible for Providing the Chapter’s Membership Information 

Name: Gregory D. Gould Street: 1210 W. 69th Terrace City, State: Kansas City, MO 

ZIP: 64113-2055 Telephone: 816-523-0554 Email: ggouldkc@gmail.com 

Website: http://Community.NAWCC.org/NAWCC/chapter36 

New Officers: Click here to enter text. 

New Members: We welcomed James McAfee, Roberta Reupke, and Burt 

Rich to Heart of America during our River Cities Regional. 

Meeting -    Click here to enter a date. No regular chapter meeting was held in April due to our 

annual River Cities Regional. 

Program: Click here to enter text. 

Show and Tell: Click here to enter text. 

Chapter Contest: Click here to enter text. 

Tip for Growing Your Chapter: Click here to enter text. 

In the News: Our 2015 River Cities Regional received newspaper 

coverage in The Kansas City Star and television coverage by 

Kansas City’s NBC-TV’s local affiliate. 

Public Project: Click here to enter text. 

Crafts Competition, Clock Restoration: Click here to enter text. 

Regional Report: Our 2015 regional was a great success.  We increased from 

last year the number of tables available and seating at the 

banquet.  Nevertheless, we sold out of tables and banquet 

tickets; we had a waiting list for tables!  We increased the 

number of public guests from 108 last year to 197 this year 

thanks to the aggressive distribution of flyers by chapter 

members as well as newspaper and TV coverage.  Better yet, 

we recorded the name, mailing address, and email address of 

nearly all public guests. 

While the quantifiable factors, above, are encouraging, the 

most important aspect of any regional is unquantifiable:  fun.  

In that regard, our member surveys unanimously reveal that 

we are one of the most enjoyed, friendliest, and well-

organized regionals of our size. 

mailto:chaphi@nawcc.org


We were gratified that our national representative this year 

was Steve Humphrey, NAWCC Executive Director.  Steve 

noted in his report on our regional that “the friendliness of 

the staff and their helpfulness was exemplary” and that our 

interactions with public guests were the “most welcoming 

that [he] observed.”  Overall, we were credited as a “great 

regional, great staff” with the “Hospitality area a real plus 

and a great banquet with more than enough door prizes for 

everyone present.” 

Upcoming Classes: Click here to enter text. 

Upcoming Events: Click here to enter text. 

Thank You: We thank those who made our regional a success:  our table 

holders, members from other NAWCC chapters and our 197 

public guests.  Most importantly we acknowledge the 

members of Heart of America, Chapter 36:  46% of our 

membership volunteered to make the regional happen and 

80% of our membership attended the regional.  Together, we 

did it! 

In Memory of: We are saddened by the deaths of Rick McEnaney and Bob 

Hill.  Rick served our chapter as Vice-President (1974-1976) 

and President (1976-1980).  Bob served our chapter as Vice-

President (1986-1990, 1992-1994, and 1996-1998) and 

President (1998-2002).  Bob taught many current members 

the fine art of clock repair.  He will be especially missed. 
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Harold Engelhaupt, 2015 River Cities 

Regional Chairman, being interviewed 

by NBC-TV network Kansas City 

affiliate. 
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Click here to enter text. 
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Click here to enter text. 

 

 


